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             Governor’s Advisory Council to the Division of Substance Abuse and Mental Health

Delaware Psychiatric Center – Springer Building, Classroom 3
Thursday, November 20, 2014 - 9:00 a.m. 
Members Present: 
Jack Akester, PhD, Anthony Brazen, Andrea Guest, James Lafferty, George Meldrum, Jim Martin, Reverend Susan Phillips
Members Excused: 
Patricia Ayers
Members Absent:    
Dr. Helena Carter, Reverend Robert Daniels, John Evans, Thomas Hall, Matthew Heckles, Joanna Rieger
Associate Members Present:    Lynn Fahey, Dan Hoeftman, Bruce Lorenz, John McKenna, Charles Sygowski, 
Associate Members Excused:  
Associate Members Absent:  Lisa Furber, Florence Alberque, Edie McCole, James Larks
Interested Parties Present:  
 Elizabeth Booth, Thomas Johnson, William Mason, Melissa Smith, Joshua Thomas-Acker, Glen LeFevre, Bryce Hewlett, Bryan Gordon, Barbara Bell, Marc Richman
	Topic
	Discussion
	Action

	Call to Order/Introductions
	Chairman Lafferty called the meeting to order at 9:05 a.m. and welcomed everyone in attendance.  Meeting participants were invited to introduce themselves and share their affiliation.     

	

	Review and Approval of Minutes 
	
	Minutes were not approved.  There was no quorum.

	Chairman’s Report


	Chairman James Lafferty decided to start the meeting with a report from Deputy Director Melissa Smith.

	

	Director’s Report
	Deputy Director Melissa Smith reported:
Kevin Huckshorn the previous director has resigned.  The interim, acting, or new director has not been named but expects it to happen in the near future.  Chairman James Lafferty acknowledged all the hard work that Kevin had done starting with the dual role of hospital director and division director.  He stated that Kevin helped to make some good progress at the DPC and the DOJ settlement implementation.

The targets are being reached for the USDOJ Settlement ahead of schedule.  They are usually met in a five year time frame and we are in year three.  Our budget initiative at the budget hearing this afternoon is to add on new targets or do some adjustments based on last years’ targets.  

The transition to the PROMISE Program is intended to start January 1, 2015.  Items are being wrapped up at the clinics by the clinics discharging individuals.  There are several RFPs out to gear up the community to prepare for PROMISE.

Delaware has received a couple of major grant awards. One is the Partners for Success it is called Strategic Prevention Framework State Incentive Grant (SPF SIG).  It is a $10 million grant spread out over 5 years.  SPF SIG will be used to work on prevention of misuse of prescription medicines and continuing to work on underage and binge drinking.  The target age group is 12-25.    The Core Project is the next grant and it will use the PIER model which deals with early intervention for psychosis in children.  The kids department will be the lead on this grant. They will be using State dollars for ages 12-14 and Federal dollars for ages 16-24.  It starts with a Family Assertive Community Team (FACT).

A RFP for PROMISE new services will be released in late December/early January for items such as non-medical transportation, peer support, and services not reimbursed by Medicaid in the past.  

Contracts are close to being signed for Northern Capes crisis walk-in center.  The start date is scheduled for July 1st, 2015.

The detox center is being finalized with the vendors.

The Outpatient RFP will be starting negotiations next week.
Youth adult residential RFP is open now and will close December 15th, 2014.  Substance abuse residential will be released in late December or early January.  The proposals for 10 additional houses have been received and they will be reviewed very soon.  

CORE is the vendor being used to develop the electronic health record system (EHR) and by summer some sections in DSAMH may be using it.

· Comments and discussion followed
Deputy Director Smith then turned the presentation over to Dr. Marc Richman to go over the SUD redesign.

Dr. Marc Richman reported by PowerPoint the highlights of the SUD redesign.  He states that the PROMISE program allows for much more individual care and more flexibility to allow needs to be met. The recent Medicaid State Plan Amendment and the Affordability Care Act allows many substance abuse services to be fully reimbursable by Medicaid.

The present withdrawal management treatment services have 1 level of care; the new program design will have 4 levels of care.  

There will be an increase of beds across the state.  There will be 7 detox beds for the uninsured, a 23 hour program with the capacity to serve 24 individuals at a time, and an ambulatory withdrawal management to serve 60 -200 individuals.  

Targeted Care Management Teams (TCM) are now called Care Coordinators and there are plans to double them.

· Comments and discussions followed
Chairman James Lafferty stated there was no GAC meeting in December.  The GAC will meet in Dover in March and September of 2015.  2015 GAC meetings (excluding Dover) will be held in the Chapel on the Herman Holloway campus in New Castle, DE.  It is located behind the Social Services Building.
	

	
	
	

	Standing Committee Reports:
	
	     

	            Children’s Committee
	No report given due to the absence of committee representation.
	

	            Employment Committee
	Andrea Guest from DVR reported there will be a budget meeting at 3:00pm tomorrow.  DVR is trying to gain employment data for court monitor, Bob Bernstein for supported employment.  The process is a little slow due to a new case management system.  The department is still learning it and the report portion of it isn’t quite up to par.

She says that ACT teams need an employment service coordinator.  Everyone should remember to refer people to employment services as a part of their recovery.  It helps to avoid poverty and relapse.  PROMISE has a billing component for extended employment services within the mental health population.  15% of the Federal grant received has to be used for pre-employment services for transition students those ages 14-21.  
	

	            Membership Committee
	Dr. Jack Akester reported that there are 14 full members with 3 vacancies.  .  He reported that 6 full member, 3 year terms are about to expire.  4 of those have their applications in.  There are 5 associate member’s openings.  He solicited nominations saying it has to be a consumer or family member. He directed them to go on the Governor’s website, click on forms and apply.
 
	

	
Community Services Committee
	No report given. 
	

	            DPC Advisory Committee
	Jack Akester reported that the committee met last week and discussed dashboard tracking of administrative discharges.  Dr. Greg Valentine reviewed 2014 and talked about strategic plans, client satisfaction, and partnership with peer support specialist.
	

	Old Business 
	None
	

	New Business
	 There was a request for the GAC mission statement and By-laws be sent to the GAC members for review.

It was brought up that there needs to be a serious discussion regarding doctors who are removed (not allowed to write prescriptions) and don’t refer their patients so they may continue their medications.  When this happens there are unintended consequences.  It was agreed that an answer would not be found today but there should be a lot more discussion on it in the future.

There is a new addiction treatment services website at www.helpisherede.com and it is manned by the Department of Public Health.

Network of Care (NOC) will be linked to DSAMH website.
	The GAC mission statement and By-laws will be emailed to members.

	Public Comment
	None
	     

	Meeting Adjourned 
	A motion was made that the meeting be adjourned.  Meeting was adjourned at 11:05 a.m. 
	The committee approved the adjournment.  
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